ORDINANCE No.

Amend and extend an Intergovernmental Agreement with the Port of Portland for planning
services to prepare a West Hayden Island plan and possible annexation proposal and provide for
payment (Ordinance; amend Contract No. 30000526)

The City of Portland ordains:

Section 1. The Council finds:

1.

Through a series of agreements the City of Portland and the Port of Portland have a long
history of cooperative planning to enhance the region's economy and quality of life, protect
and conserve natural resources, maintain an adequate supply of marine industrial land, and
improve the region’s access to national and global markets.

West Hayden Island was brought into the urban growth boundary in 1983 for the purpose of
satisfying a regional need for marine industrial facilities.

The City acknowledges the future importance of West Hayden Island in the bi-state regional
economy and its importance in the regional ecosystem and open space network.

Metro Title 13, Nature in Neighborhoods, code section 3.07.1330(B)(4)(a) states the City
shall develop a district plan in cooperation with the Port of Portland.

Anticipating eventual annexation of West Hayden Island, since 1996 the City of Portland has
provided planning and zoning services to West Hayden Island through an Intergovernmental
Agreement with Multnomah County (Ordinance No. 170585).

The City has a critical interest in ensuring that any future urbanization of this site
complements the surrounding transportation network and development pattern.

The City and the Port of Portland entered into a formal agreement on May 29, 2009, to
prepare a long-term vision for West Hayden Island, which included establishment of a
Community Working Group (Ordinance No. 182856). That agreement authorized acceptance
of funding from the Port of Portland in an amount up to $440,000 for planning services in
Fiscal Year 2009/10.

The City and the Port of Portland amended the formal agreement on June 9, 2010 to update
and continue the planning of West Hayden Island for the 2010-2011 fiscal year (Ordinance
No. 183884). This agreement authorized acceptance of funding from the Port of Portland in
an amount up to $322,000 for planning services.

On July 29, 2010, the City Council adopted Resolution No. 36805 to direct the Bureau of
Planning and Sustainability to prepare a legislative proposal for annexation of West Hayden
Island with the intent to protect at least 500 acres as open space, and identify no more than
300 acres for future deep water marine terminal.









